
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: May 21,2007 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD TO INSITUFORM TECHNOLOGIES, INC. FOR 
2007 RELINING OF STORM DRAIN FACILITIES IN ROSEMEAD 
BOULEVARD FOR AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $259,000 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council accept the bid, dated April 17, 2007, submitted 
by lnsituform Technologies, Inc. for the 2007 Relining of Storm Drain Facilities in 
Rosemead Boulevard, reject all other bids received, and authorize the City Manager to 
enter into such contract not to exceed $259,000. 

BACKGROUND 

The project calls for the installation of 31 1 feet of pipe liner inside the existing 
corrugated metal storm drain pipe in Rosemead Boulevard, as shown in Exhibit 'A'. 
This location was identified during a Los Angeles County Department of Public Works 
storm drain inspection. The liner is being installed to rehabilitate the invert of the pipe 
to prevent future voids and to eliminate ponding of storm water. Rehabilitation of the 
pipes will be accomplished with the insertion of pipe liner via the manholes. There is 
no excavation required for this process, so the inconvenience to the public will be 
minimal. This project is cansistent with the Land Use Element by continuing to 
implement capital improvements which will maintain or rehabilitate existing 
infrastructure. 

The Department of Public Works prepared Specifications for the subject project. In 
accordance with Section 4.08.070 of the Pasadena Municipal Code, bids have been 
requested and received. The project was advertised in the Pasadena Journal on 
February 22, 2007. Bid packets were obtained by fourteen contractors, four of whom 
submitted bids for the project. 
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The following advertising bids were opened on April 17, 2007 and are as follows: 

Bidder Amount 

1. lnsituform Technologies, Inc., Fullerton $ 234,344.00 

2. Sancon Technologies, Huntington Beach $ 277,350.00 

3. Spinello Companies, Sante Fe $ 281,883.77 

4. Wesco, Torrance $ 395,355.50 

Engineer's Estimate $ 169,720.00 

The discrepancy between the Engineer's Estimate and the lowest bid received is due to 
increased costs of materials for the large diameter pipe. The diameter of the existing 
corrugated metal pipe varies from 5 4  to 72," and is much larger than previous storm 
drain relining projects that was the basis for the cost estimate. 

It is recommended that lnsituform Technologies, Inc. be awarded the contract for this 
project as they are the lowest responsive and responsible bidder. The proposed 
contract with lnsituform Technologies, Inc. fully complies with the Competitive Bidding 
and Living Wage Ordinances. The Contractor has indicated that the award of this 
contract will result in zero new hires to his present workforce. 

The proposed contract will be set up as follows: 

Base Bid 
Contingency Allowance 
Contract "Not to Exceed" Amount 

It is anticipated that the project will begin in June 2007 and be completed in July 2007. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

Funds for this project are available in Capital Improvement Budget Account 76473, 
Preventative Maintenance - CMP Storm Drain. 

Respectfully submitted, / 

YNTHIA . KURTZ z 
City Manager 
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principal Engineer 

,< 
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City Engineer 

Approved by: 

k @ a  
Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 










